
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends,           August 2018 
 
We thank God for the positive response from the students as they have attended the lectures at the Seminary 
during this year.  We trust and pray they will continue to benefit from the teaching at the Seminary in 
preparation for the Ministry.   
 
The Students 
 
Kevin Armstrong writes: 
 

“We have appreciated very much the prayers and support of all the 
churches in the early days of the seminary.  We can truly say we have 
known the Lord's presence with us in each and every session that has been 
held and His help in the understanding of His Word. 

 
We are also grateful to the lecturers for their godly and earnest teaching of 
the Scriptures which has been most valuable in preparing us for future 
ministry that we trust the Lord will lead us into.  The sessions have been 

most blessed in their doctrinal content and in their application to the Church as we know it in our day. They are 
also helpful practically in our endeavour to teach others and to make the Gospel known to our needy 
generation. 
 
Praying that the Lord will continue to richly bless the seminary in the months to come in the vital work of 
equipping us to preach the unsearchable riches of Christ.” 
 
Alex Clarke says: 
 

“I began the course at Salisbury Reformed Seminary on 8th January 2018 
and so far it has been a tremendous blessing and encouragement!  Each 
day at the Seminary is comprised of 1 hour 15 minutes lectures with breaks 
in between including a 1-hour lunch break.  This has proved to be really 
helpful because we are able to maintain good concentration throughout 
the whole of the day.  We have had a wide range of biblical topics and 
doctrine spanning from evangelism, church history, the attributes of God, 
to scriptural topics and complete overviews of certain books of the Bible. 

On top of this I am learning to read the Bible in Greek which is a challenging and yet exciting experience!  
 
The lecturers are all Pastors, many of them from different parts of the country who visit the Seminary to teach. 
They are Pastors with a heart for the Lord and not only do they minister from the scriptures to our minds but 
also to our hearts and thus the time we spend at the Seminary is both diligent study and Christian fellowship.  
 
There is also a library of many books ranging from history, doctrine to commentaries which we can borrow at 
any time.  The work and preparation that has gone into the Seminary with all its resources, facilities and teaching 
is no less than a real labour of love both for the Lord and to equip men for the ministry of the gospel of Christ.  
 
I would highly recommend this Seminary to any men being called to the ministry.  In short, Salisbury Reformed 
Seminary provides sound biblical teaching which ministers to both our hearts and minds, nurturing our faith 
and moving us to grow in our relationship with the Lord empowered by His Holy Spirit.” 
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Future students 
 
We do indeed thank you for your prayers for the work of the Seminary.  Please pray earnestly with us that called 
men, of God’s choice, will apply to attend the course at the Seminary next year.  We need Pastors who are men 
“after His own heart” (1 Sam. 13:14). 
 

Yours through free grace alone, 

 

 
Malcolm H. Watts 


